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PRESS RELEASE 
 

The Claremont Fire Department was toned to a reported barn fire at 18 
Hanover St. at 11:11 AM on June 6, 2024. The department responded with Car 1, 
Engine 3, Ladder 2, and Engine 4 to the scene. Upon arrival, the crew found smoke 
coming from a barn in back of the residence. Command found some wood from the 
structure starting to catch fire on the side of the barn. Crew quickly knocked down 
the fire and overhauled the scene. The homeowner was the first to notice the smoke 
from the barn. The incident is under investigation by the Claremont Police 
Department and the Claremont Fire Department, and is considered suspicious in 
nature.  
 

Anyone who may have been in the area at the time and has any information 
regarding this or any other fire is asked to contact Lt. William Hardy, Jr. at the 
Claremont Fire Department at (603) 542-5156. 
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